
Newbie to SLTPD involved in
fatal shooting
By Kathryn Reed

A police officer with 10 years of experience who joined the
South Lake Tahoe department in January is responsible for the
killing of an unarmed suspect in June.

Officer Josh Klinge, 35, remains on paid administrative leave.

Josh Klinge

Officers were called to the Tahoe Hacienda Motel on Lake Tahoe
Boulevard at 2:40am June 15 because of reports of a woman who
was screaming and crying.

A single bullet fired by Klinge killed Kris Jackson, 22, of
Sacramento.

Jackson was on criminal probation at the time of the shooting.
On June 1, he had been arrested by South Lake Tahoe police
officers for allegedly possessing several baggies of cocaine,
scales  and  packaging  materials.  On  May  21,  he  had  been
arrested by local officers on a Sacramento failure to appear
warrant related to a drug possession charge.

The deceased’s family has hired attorney Alan Laskin. The
attorney  questions  whether  proper  commands  where  given  to
Jackson to stop as he was climbing out a hotel bathroom.
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Shortly after the shooting the police department issued a
statement saying, ““The involved officer’s statement explains
he  perceived  a  deadly  threat  from  Kris  Jackson.  After
interviews and a search of the crime scene, no firearm or
other weapon was located.”

The El Dorado County District Attorney’s Office is conducting
the  criminal  investigation  to  determine  if  Klinge  was
justified  in  the  shooting.

District Attorney Vern Pierson told Lake Tahoe News he hopes
the investigation will be wrapped up in 30 days, but is making
no promises.

“We need forensic items to be completed,” he said.

Per protocol, SLTPD will be conducting a separate internal
investigation  to  determine  if  Klinge  followed  department
policies. This was the first officer involved shooting in
South Lake Tahoe in more than 10 years.

Before starting with SLTPD, Klinge was an officer with Ceres
Police Department from May 2007 to January this year. Prior to
that  he  was  a  deputy  with  the  Merced  County  Sheriff’s
Department from December 2004-May 2007.He attended the Fresno
City College police academy in 2003. At Ceres, Klinge was a
K-9 officer.


